TNC Budget/Finance Committee 

Tarzana Community and Cultural Center

Minutes of January 21, 2015  Meeting

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Goldberg at 7:24 P.M. 

Attending committee members: Harvey Goldberg, Allan Wertheim, Max Flehinger, Bob Shmaeff and Eran Heissler. Absent: Jon Reich and Ken Schwartz

The numbers below agree to the agenda items.
2. There were no public comments.

3. Minutes of the December 3, 2014 meeting were approved as presented

Eran Heissler was appointed to the Committee by Chairman Goldberg.

4. Preliminary financial statements and related financial data as of December 31, 2014 were reviewed.  Mr. Flehinger moved to approve the statements and Mr. Heissler seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.  

5. The expenditures as of December 2014 for submission to DONE were reviewed.  A motion to approve was made by Mr. Wertheim and seconded by Mr. Flehinger. The motion passed unanimously. 

We had a discussion regarding the unused portion of prepaid expenditures:

$9,756 has been paid to Million Trees LA
$14,306 has been paid to Oak Park Construction which is also doing business as Thrifty Tree Service. Thrifty Tree Service will be approached to provide us with benches. The number and design to be determined. In addition to the above, Oak Park overbilled the NC by $128 on a prior invoice. 

6. A discussion to reduce the budget for line items that would  not be expended. Excess funds will be reclassified Unallocated. A motion to do so was made by Mr. Wertheim and seconded by Mr. Flehinger. 
"Resolved that based on the recommendation of the TNC Budget Committee the TNC approve the reversal to Unallocated of the following previously budgeted and unexpended expenses as further detailed on the attached schedule: Outreach $202.76 and Community Improvements Projects $21.99 for a total of $224.75." The motion passed unanimously. 

7. The Outreach Committee requested we update and amend the 2015 proposed budget for the Earth Day event. A motion was made by Mr. Flehinger and seconded by Mr. Wertheim as follows:

"Resolved that based on the recommendation of the TNC Budget Committee the TNC approve the following: Outreach, Events, Earth Day expenses (as further detailed on the attached schedule) of $3,120 and reverse previously budgeted Outreach, Events Earth Day expenses of $3,526 with the difference returned to Unallocated and increase the budget for NPG's-WH-Tarzana COC Foundation by $250, from Unallocated,  to $1,500 for grants to six public schools participating in Earth Day." The motion passed unanimously. 

8. Committee Member Comments:  
Mr. Heissler discussed the upgrade to the sign at the entrance to Tarzana . The Board approved budget for the upgrade was $600, however, preliminary estimates are $1,120. I was agreed to refer the matter to the Executive Committee since the Budget Committee had not put this on the agenda.  

The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, February 18, 2015 at 7 P.M.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Robert Shmaeff

Acting secretary

